





February 23, 2018

Mr. Joe Masi President Association of Manitoba Municipalities 1910 Saskatchewan Avenue West Portage la Prairie, MB R1N OP1



Dear Mr. Masi:

This letter is to confirm the rate increase for basic and complex firefighting payments made by Manitoba Public Insurance

As outlined in our letter of August 26, 2009, these rates are currently adjusted annually at March 1st of each year based on the prior year's CPI plus 1%. Effective March 1, 2018, the basic call rate will increase from \$806 to \$827. The complex call rate will increase from \$1075 to \$1103 based on the 2017 Manitoba CPI rate of 1.6% (resulting in a 2.6% increase).

These new rates will come into effect for losses occurring on March 1, 2018 and later. I would ask that you inform the Association members of this upcoming change.

Along with the rate increase, our new invoice form will be available on our Partners website (forms section) effective March 1st. We would encourage all Municipalities to use this form and send them electronically to firefightinginvoices@mpi.mb.ca. We believe this will increase response time and reduce administrative work for both Municipalities and Manitoba Public Insurance.

Thanking you in advance for your continued cooperation.

Sincerely,

Curtis Wennberg

Vice-President, Customer Service

and Chief Operating Officer

cc. Jeff Sass, Director Service Centre Operations